## NASHVILLE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 20, 2016

**ATTENDANCE:** Council members present – President Charles B. King, Vice-President Jane Gore and Councilmember Alisha Gredy. Council members not present – Councilmember Arthur Omberg and Councilmember Dave Rudd. Also in attendance – Town Manager Scott Rudd, Town Utility Manager Sean Cassiday, Police Chief Ben Seastrom (left at 4:23pm) and Clerk-Treasurer Brenda Young.

#### **COUNCIL BUSINESS**

1) CALL TO ORDER by Councilmember King at 3:52pm.

### 2) 2017 BUDGET

Clerk-Treasurer Young advised that she, Vice-President Gore, Town Manager Rudd and the department heads have been meeting to work on budget numbers looking at the anticipated revenues for 2017 and their expenses. She will be inputting the budgets numbers in the State's Gateway which will allow them to advertise a budget public hearing. The public hearing will be held, Thursday, October 6, 2016 at 6:30pm and adoption of the budget will be Thursday, October 20, 2016 during the regular Town Council meeting.

Clerk-Treasurer Young then went over the proposed budget with the Council. She noted the State no longer requires a non-binding review by the County Council, but the County does look at the levy amount that is proposed. Clerk-Treasurer Young summarized that the 2017 budget is about the same as it is for this year in the General fund and in MVH they will be able to do some more street resurfacing.

#### 3) POLICE RETIREMENT PLAN

Police Chief Seastrom advised he did not have the information needed to have this discussion at this time.

### 4) ANY OTHER BUSINESS THAT MAY COME BEFORE THE COUNCIL

Utility Manager Cassiday reported that he and Town Manager Rudd have been receiving technical help from an employee of Curry and Associates on several projects. With the upcoming Bean Blossom Sewer District he would like to have the Council's approval to enter into a contract with Curry and Associates. Utility Manager Cassiday presented the proposed contract and noted Curry and Associates is willing to stick with the same fees as they quoted in 2015. Discussion.

Vice-President Gore made a motion to use the old contract to start a new contract for Professional Services with Curry and Associates. Councilmember Gredy seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor.

President King thanked the Tilton family for the use of their property today for the State's Bicentennial festivities.

#### **ADJOURNMENT**

President King adjourned the meeting at 4:32pm.

The audio recording made at the Town Council meeting on 9-20-16 is retained in the office of the Town Clerk-Treasurer.

Clerk-Treasurer Brenda K. Young

President Charles B. King

# TOWN COUNCIL MEETING SEPTEMBER 20, 2016

Jane Sne
Vice-President Jane Gore
and
Councilmember Alisha Gredy
197
Councilmember Arthur Omberg
Councilmember Dave Rudd